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Diverse Elder Communities in Los Angeles

Host a Town Hall to Discuss 2015 White House Conference on Aging 

Los Angeles, CA – May 7, 2015 

A diverse cross-section of elders, caregivers, and advocates from communities of color and LGBTQ communities in Los Angeles gathered at the Pilipino Workers Center in Glendale on Thursday to speak directly with Nora Super, Executive Director of the 2015 White House Conference on Aging (WHCOA), and other White House organizers and staff about the unique and specific aging concerns that affect diverse elders.  Through presentations from elders telling their own stories and a format that allowed individual elders in the audience to also share their stories and ideas for improving their futures and the futures of their children and grandchildren, the Town Hall provided Ms. Super and other WHCOA staff direct feedback about the need for culturally- and linguistically-competent services; the lingering effects of discrimination on health and well-being; the importance of community care and supports; and the different ways in which elders of color and LGBT elders face elder abuse.  By providing this newfound knowledge, local advocates hope that the White House will craft aging policies and practices that improve the lives of elders of color and LGBTQ elders.
The White House Conference on Aging is an event that only happens once every 10 years as an opportunity to focus the nation’s attention on elder populations. The Planning Committee for the Town Hall includes the Diverse Elders Coalition and a number of national and local organizations serving diverse elder constituencies and has been engaging Ms. Super and WHCOA staff about the unique challenges their communities face. This Town Hall is a specific opportunity to directly provide perspectives to Ms. Super that mainstream activities have not been able to achieve. With direct outreach to diverse communities, and services such as live interpretation into multiple languages, the Planning Committee has taken extra measures to bring unheard voices to the table.
[Quotes from Nora and other participants in the forum]

Organizations that took part in the Planning Committee for the Town Hall include: 

Caring Across Generations

Diverse Elders Coalition (DEC)

Los Angeles LGBT Center 

National Asian Pacific Center on Aging (NAPCA)

National Coalition for Asian Pacific American Community Development (NCAPACD)

National Hispanic Council on Aging (NHCOA)

National Indian Council on Aging (NICOA)

Pilipino Workers Center of Southern California (PWC)

Services and Advocacy for GLBT Elders (SAGE)

Southeast Asia Resource Action Center (SEARAC)

The event is sponsored in partnership with AARP and the Planning Committee. The Diverse Elders coalition is made up of five national advocacy organizations serving elders of color and LGBT elders, including: NAPCA, NHCOA, NICOA, SAGE, and SEARAC. More coverage of this event can be found on the Diverse Elders website: www.diverseelders.org
For more information on the White House Conference on Aging, please visit www.whitehouseconferenceonaging.gov. 
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